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Comments: Fixed anchors are safer than the tat and gear left behind when there are no anchors.  Anchors are

less impactful and incredibly important. I do not support the USFS heavily regulating climbing on FS Lands.  It is

impossible to enforce and unreasonable for federal agencies to create new guidance policies prohibiting

Wilderness climbing anchors across the country when they have allowed authorized fixed anchors for decades.  I

do not support the USFS restricting the establishment of new routes to "existing climbing opportunities" on non-

Wilderness lands.  This is also unenforceable. Non-Wilderness climbing management policy should maintain

opportunities for new anchors unless and until analyses determine climbing should be restricted to protect

cultural and natural resources.


